
 

 
 

Reception Newsletter 
 
 
10th June 2021 
 
The children were excited to be back at school for the last half term. The sunny weather has 
helped us to introduce our new topic – Seaside – and the children enjoyed sharing their 
seaside experiences with their friends and teachers. 
 
We began our topic looking at a non-fiction book about the Seaside and discussing the 
different features, animals and plants that we can find near the coast. The children enjoyed 
drawing pictures of the seaside and using watercolours to paint sea animals. 
 
The biggest excitement was being able to play in our two new role-play areas – a seaside 
café and a beach. We appreciate all the donations we received to support the children’s 
learning. 
 
In Maths, we have been exploring doubling. The children listened to the story ‘Two of 
Everything’ and then used two ten frames to explore double numbers. They also enjoyed 
making doubles with paint and drawing dots of a ladybird. 
 
In Phonics, we learned the sound ‘air’ and revisited all tricky words learnt. The children wrote 
sentences phonetically using all sounds taught and we practised writing all the tricky words. 
Please support your child to practise writing the tricky words independently.  
 
In PE, the children were introduced to team games. They practised their athletic skills and 
taking turns to run. 
 
In outdoor learning, the children learned about different animals and their habitats.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

This week’s Makaton sign is: 
 

Write  
 
 
 
 
 

This week’s key vocabulary is: 
 

 Seaside 
 Coast 
 Tide      



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 

Doodle Maths Star of the 
Week: 

 
 

Holly Class: Harry 
Willow Class: Ailsa 

 
 

Home Learning  
 

 Daily reading – listen to your child 
reading both phonics book and 

ditty sheet 

 Doodle Maths – complete tasks 
assigned 

 Practice writing tricky words 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

NOTICES:  
 
Pick up – Reception at 3.05pm  
  
Willow Class via their classroom door in the main playground  
Holly Class via the gate in the white fence opposite the sheds in the EYFS playground  
 
We kindly ask you to keep your children with you, please do not allow your children to use 
any equipment or resources in the EYFS playground; we have created signs and purchased 
some small fencing as a visual reminder. Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Sun Cream – As the weather gets warmer please apply sun cream to your child before they 
come to school and send your child with a hat/cap (labelled) as they spend a lot of time 
learning outdoors. 
 
Books - We have recently had an increasing number of phonics books and books of interest 
either lost or not returned to school. As a result our stock of books is now running low. We 
kindly ask that your child brings their school books with them inside their reading folder every 
day. We will not be able to give out a new book until the previous book has been returned 
however we will of course continue to read with your child at school as usual. If you do have 
any school books, or phonics books to donate, please send them in with your child. Thank 
you for your support with this. 
 
Instagram Account – Claygate Primary School has a dedicated Instagram account for 
EYFS. Please follow us and see what our EYFS children are learning. 
@claygate_primary_school_eyfs 
 
Reading at home – Please ensure that you listen to your child reading every day if you can 
but aim for at least three times a week and write a comment on your child’s reading diary. 
We are still checking your child’s reading diary every day. Please check the ‘Read at home’ 
document on Tapestry. 
 
Parent communication – Please remember if you have any questions or concerns you 
should first contact your child’s class teacher followed by the EYFS leader. We are happy to 
discuss any questions that may arise regarding your child’s learning.  
 
Illness – If your child has any of the three Covid-19 symptoms (persistent cough, high 
temperature or loss of smell or taste) they need to self-isolate for 10 days or return to school 
with a negative test result (send a copy of the result to the office).  
 

We thank you, as always, for your continuing support. 
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any queries. 

 
 

Willow Class and EYFS Leader – Miss Dias luisa.martinsdias@claygate.surrey.sch.uk 
Holly Class – Miss Spalton-Woods             daisy.spalton@claygate.surrey.sch.uk 


